A meeting was held on October 27th in Alexandria, Virginia with AHIC Successor, Inc. leaders and a group of seven nursing informatics leaders from the Alliance for Nursing Informatics community. The meeting provided a great opportunity for the participants to sit and talk about priorities, the value proposition of our shared vision, constituencies, and relevance within industry. It was a productive discussion and we look forward to working together with the AHIC Successor, Inc. team to achieve our common goals by demonstrating our leadership, knowledge, value and real world input.

There are many opportunities for further engagement between AHIC Successor, Inc. and the ANI community including the appointment of a nursing representation on the AHIC Successor, Inc. Nominating Committee, providing feedback on prioritization of their efforts/Value Cases, and identifying common communication vehicles and education opportunities. We have already provided ANI comments on the draft Bylaws which you will find on the ANI web site at www.allianceni.org

We will reach out to you as the opportunities for participation present themselves moving forward. Thank you for your passion and willingness to share your expertise with these efforts. The health and well-being of individuals and communities in the U.S. will be improved as a result.